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STANTON COMMUNITY SCHOOL     
       



                                              March 10, 2023 
Reminder:  Parent Teacher Conferences will be held from 8 am to 8 pm on Thursday, March 16th.  There is no school for students on Thursday or Friday, March 17th.  

*No bulletin next week.*

SCHOOL ACTIVITIES

Coming Soon to a Theatre Near You!
  The elementary musicals will be presented at the Viking Center on Friday March 10th at 7pm.  The lower elementary will be performing E-I-E-I- Oops!  Following this fun musical will be the presentation of Tom Sawyer by the upper elementary.  You won't want to miss this exciting musical rendition with all the sets, scenery, costumes and lighting. Admission is $5.   
	


State Individual Speech Contest
The Stanton High School speech students will travel to Ames High School on Saturday, March 11th. Preston Carpenter will be competing in radio news announcing and Axel King will be competing in spontaneous speaking. Preston will be performing in Center 20 at 9:36 AM and Axel will be performing in Center 15 at 9:55 AM. Thank you for supporting the students and the speech program! Best of luck at the state contest! 

All-School Play – Anchors Away
  Captain Creeg has great apprehensions about his next cruise on the S.S.  Flounder.  It’s sink or swim for the old schooner, as the mysterious owners of the line are aboard the old ship to decide her fate.  As if that wasn’t enough pressure, the cruise falls on June 10, a day the suspicious old sea salt has always dreaded!  Passengers arrive for the singles’ cruise, including a famous romance novelist looking for inspiration for her next novel, her chronically depressed secretary still pining for a lost love and a pair of small-time hoods as stowaways hoping to escape a big-time hood, Big Edie, who of course is also on board in pursuit.  Did we forget to mention the prince posing as a gangster to look for a bride because he believes showing a tough exterior is the best way to a woman’s heart?  You can just imagine all the trouble in which he quickly finds himself!  To add to the mayhem, a pair of tired old ladies flutter about the ship while a domineering mother tries to make her socially deprived sons more sociable, only to discover they become too social for her agenda!  You will be awash with tides of laughter as they get swept away with mistaken identities, lively chase scenes, and a storm that almost sets the entire cruise aground! Please plan on attending the Stanton All-School Play on Monday, March 13th! The performance will start at 6:00 PM in the Viking Center. Admission is $5. 
Spring Scholastic Book Fair

  The Spring Scholastic Book Fair will be held Monday, March 13th through Thursday, March 16th.  The book fair is open during school hours and an extended day on March 16th (8am to 8pm – during Parent Teacher Conferences).  The book fair will be held in the elementary concourse area.  Be watching for your student’s wish list to come home the week of the fair!  We always appreciate your support!! 
Conference Honor Band Festival
Congratulations to the following students who will represent Stanton at the Conference Honor Band Festival next Tuesday, March 14th in Essex.  

Junior High Band: Trumpet - Nolan Case, Cooper Dreyer, Gabe Kingery.  Trombone - Nicholas Herrick Deacon Bruce.  Percussion - Chloe Newsome, Hayden Jones, Janae Schwery. Alto Sax - Jayden Snow.  Flute - Corinne Hopf, Dylan McCollum.

High School Band:  Clarinet - Rylan Grebin. Tuba - Will Roberts. Percussion - Adrian Haynie, Zooey Allen.The students will be practicing in the afternoon and then give a concert at 6:30pm.  Admission is $5. for adults and $3 for children. 
Pops Concert – March 23rd

  The Annual Pops Concert is coming just around the corner!! All the bands and choirs will perform a variety of music on Thursday, March 23rd at 7pm.  The concert will take place in the Gym.  (Free will offering will be taken for the music programs).
Fifth Grade Flag Essay Winners Announced
  Each year, we invite the fifth graders of Stanton Community School to participate in a flag essay competition. In 200 words or less, they must answer the question, "What does the American flag mean to you?" Essays are judged on logic, uniqueness, understanding of flag facts and etiquette, and grammar/spelling. The top three winners are awarded prizes. 
The first place winner advances to the competition at the district level. 
  This year, we received 14 flag essay entries. Today, we were honored to award prizes to Zak Peterson (3rd place), Natalie Ward (2nd place), and Lucy Dreyer (1st place). Additionally, Lucy's essay was awarded 2nd place at the district level, so she also received a prize for that. Congratulations to our winners and thank you to all those who participated!
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March Mayhem

  Stanton’s annual March Mayhem is quickly approaching! This year there will be a variety of activities to sign up for including 3 on 3 basketball, a 3-point contest, dunk contest, pickleball, Fortnite, 5K, and dodgeball. This event takes place on March 24th and 25th in the Stanton high school and Viking Center. Visit stantonmarchmayhem.com to sign up your team today.
2023 Corner Conference Art Fair
  Middle and High School art students in each of the Corner Conference schools have been working hard to get ready for the 2023 Corner Conference Art Fair. This year the show will be hosted by Fremont-Mills Community School from Friday, March 24th - Monday, March 27th. Excellent artwork from all of the Corner Conference schools will be on display and everyone is encouraged to come and enjoy. The Art Fair has no admission fee. Objectives for the Art Fair are to showcase our students’ artwork, reward and recognize students for their ability and efforts, and promote the visual arts in our communities by encouraging the participation of the public to view the artworks.
  Artworks will be submitted by the Conference Schools in the following categories: Drawing, Painting, Ceramics, Photography, Sculpture, Commercial Arts, Decorative Arts and Miscellaneous items. The show will be judged in three divisions: Middle School, High School Beginning Art and High School Advanced Art. Awards will include five Best of Show ribbons and medals (one for each of the five categories); as well as First, Second, Third and Honorable Mention ribbons in each sub-category.
  The Art Fair will be held in the Fremont-Mills Lied gym located on the North side of the building at 1114 US Hwy 275, Tabor, IA 51653. Artwork can be viewed by the public on Saturday, March 25th from 4-6 pm, Sunday, March 26th from 1-3 pm and Monday March 27th from 9-1pm.
Stanton FFA

  SW District FFA Results:  On Saturday, March 4, nine students participated in the Southwest District FFA Convention at IKM-Manning School. Ella Peterson received 2nd place Gold in Ag Broadcasting. Clark Spencer received 2nd place Gold in Ag Sales. Both Ella and Clark will advance to compete at the state level at the 95th Iowa FFA Leadership Conference in April. Dacey Henneman received a gold in Public Speaking. The Ag CSI (junior high contest) of Nick Herrick, Gabe Kingery, Lauren Roberts, Grant Spencer and Kennedy Stites received silver. They were the first junior high members to compete in an FFA leadership contest from Stanton. 

  In District Quizzes – Discovery Quiz (JH): Josiah Shipp received 6th place Gold, Grant Spencer received 9th place Gold, Janae Schwery received 10th place Gold, Chloe Newsome and Brett Hart also received Gold ratings. Chapter Quiz (10th – 12th grades): Dacey Henneman and Ella Peterson received Gold ratings.  Adrian Haynie and Dacey Henneman served as Chapter Delegates during the business session.

The Chapter received the Superior National Chapter award.
Mills-Montgomery County Cattlemen’s Banquet:

The Mills-Montgomery County Cattlemen invited the FFA Chapters in their counties to attend the annual Cattlemen’s Banquet on Saturday, March 4. Dacey Henneman, Adrian Haynie, and Ella Peterson attended the banquet on behalf of the Stanton FFA Chapter and helped with the food service and clean-up. Adrian and Ella brought homemade baked goods for the FFA/Scholarship auction. 
Blood Drive Date Change

  The FCCLA Red Cross Blood Drive has been changed to Wednesday, March 29 from 9:30 AM - 3:30 PM at the Viking Center.  It has changed from March 21st to the 29th.  Set up an appointment by going to : redcrossblood.org .  Your donation not only saves lives but help earn scholarships for Stanton seniors. 

Stanton’s Kindergarten Round-Up

  Stanton Elementary School will conduct kindergarten assessments on Wednesday, May 3rd for any child who will be five years of age on or before September 15, 2023.

  On Monday, May 1st, parents of incoming kindergarten students will meet at 5:30 in the elementary concourse. Our kindergarten teacher, Ms. Henneman and our principal, Mrs. Elwood will present information about the kindergarten curriculum, school policies, etc. Mrs. Melissa Mixan, the school nurse, will also be present to go over health requirements and paperwork needed for incoming kindergarten students. At this time, parents will sign up for a time to return on Wednesday, May 3rd, with their child for the Kindergarten screening. The screening process and follow-up with parents should take approximately 20-25 minutes on this date. Registration forms will be sent home with pre-school students the week before the assessment date. We require all paperwork in the packets be returned on the screening date of May 3rd.   We will also require that a current record of immunizations and a copy of the student’s birth certificate be provided on May 3rd. 
  If your child will begin kindergarten in the fall and does not currently attend the local pre-school, we ask that you call the above number prior to April 24th so that your child can be added to our student list.

Athletics

Junior High Track

  The junior high track team began practice on Monday, March 6th.  We have 26 athletes participating this year!  Our schedule has changed, and an updated schedule will be sent home with the athletes.  We will not host a track meet on April 11th due to scheduling conflicts.  The teams first meet will be Thursday, April 13th at Griswold.  
Counselor’s Corner

Scholarship Due Dates
3/10/23  Dennis Lloyd Scholarship

3/15/23 Armstrong-Keppard Scholarship

3/15/23 Southwest Iowa Education Foundation

3/17/23 Duane Falk Scholarship 

3/17/23 Larmon Scholarship 

3/17/23 American Legion Scholarship Randy Larson 

3/17/23  National Honor Society Scholarship 

3/17/23  Stanton Faculty & Administrators Scholarship 

3/17/23  Stephanie (Peterson) and Christopher Stein Scholarship 

3/17/23  Class of 1963 

3/17/23  Robert E. Johnson Memorial Scholarship 

3/17/23  Myrna Johnson Memorial Scholarship 

3/17/23  Brooke Engstrand Scholarship 

3/17/23  Double Dozen Scholarship 

3/17/23  Ashley and Brooke Maley Memorial Scholarship

3/17/23  Stanton Masonic Tarkio Lodge #634 A.F. & A.M. Scholarship Endowment Fund

3/17/23  Mead Scholarship

3/17/23  Cassie Rae Williams Memorial Scholarship

From the Desk of the Principal
Upcoming Events:
· The end of the 3rd Quarter is Friday, March 10th.

· Parent Teacher Conferences will be held on Thursday, March 16th from 8 am - 8 pm. MS/HS conferences will be in classrooms from 8 am - 4 pm, and teachers will be available in the library from 4 pm - 8 pm. 

Iowa Statewide Assessment of Student Progress
  Our 6th-11th grade students will be taking the Iowa Statewide Assessment of Student Progress March 21st-24th. Our 3rd-5th grade students will be taking the Iowa Statewide Assessment of Student Progress March 28th-31st.
  The Iowa Statewide Assessment of Student Progress is aligned with the Iowa Core standards, providing a clear and accurate assessment of student learning outcomes. Just as in the everyday school activities, you can help your child do their best by seeing that he/she is fully rested. Breakfast will be served to all MS/HS students during testing week (March 21-24) and breakfast will be served to all elementary students during their testing week (March 28-31). 
  While seniors do not take the statewide assessment, they will be taking CPR training during this time. Please note that CPR training is a requirement for graduation. More information will be sent to seniors and their parents regarding training dates and times. Please contact Mrs. Elwood or Mrs. McDonald if you have any questions regarding these statewide assessments or the CPR requirement. 
COMING EVENTS
Fri., March 10th
7:00 Elem Musical at the VC



End of the Third Quarter

Sat.,  March 11th
State Indiv. Speech Contest at Ames
Mon, March 13th
6:00 All School Play at the Viking Center
Tues, March 14th  
Conf. Instrumental Festival at Essex

Wed., March 15th
Early Dismissal 1:05/1:15

Thurs, March 16th
No School

8 am-8 pm Parent Teacher Conferences  

Fri., March 17th
No School
March 20-March 24th
MS/HS  Iowa Assessments

Wed.,  March  22nd
Early Dismissal 1:05/1:15

Thurs., March 23rd
7:00 Pops Concert

Fri., March 24th
CC Art Fair at Tabor

Sat., March 25th
CC Art Fair at Tabor

BREAKFAST MENUS March 13th– March 17th
	Monday

Cereal 
Muffin/Fruit

Juice/Milk
	Tuesday

Cinni Mini
Muffin/Fruit

Juice, Milk
	Wednesday

Dutch Waffle
Muffin/Fruit

Juice, Milk
	Thursday

No School
	Friday 

No School


LUNCH MENUS March 13th- March 17th
	Monday

Rib/Hot Dog
Baked Bean

Tri-Tater

Peaches, Pineapple

Milk
	Tuesday

Chicken Alfredo
California Veggies

Lettuce, Breadstick

Pears, Tropical Fruit
Milk
	Wednesday

Tuna Noodle Casserole
Peas/Green Beans

Peaches, Mixed Fruit
Roll

Milk
	Thursday

No School
	Friday

No School


    ELEMENTARY STUDENT OF THE WEEK



            MS/JH STUDENT OF THE WEEK

                      
  [image: image2.jpg]Student
of the Week

ABEL WILLLAMS

-"Always comes to school with a smile and ready to'work! He has
also been working very hard on his reading and math skills."
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GABL GREBIN

"Gabi makes decisions with integrity. She is'an excellent:
example of student citizenship."
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